
February 29
th

, 2024 
Correlieu Seconday School 

850 Anderson Dr., QUESNEL, B.C.  V2J 1G4 
TELEPHONE: 992-7007      

Principal:  Mrs. Marissa Knauf 
Vice Principal: Mr. Shane Mummery 

Principal’s Message 
 

Report Cards were sent home earlier this month. Please contact your child’s counselor if they 
failed a class. All required courses for graduation must be completed in order for students to 
graduate. Grade 12’s must have passed all required courses and written all Provincial 
Assessments by June 19th if the course is at Correlieu, June 14th if it is an online class.  
 
We have a couple of fieldtrips upcoming. Please share with your child if it is something  of interest 
to them: 
 
Interested in Trades as a career path? Sign up to go to West Fraser on March 7 and participate in 
hands on activities with Tradespeople at the Sawmill: Millwrights, Electricians, Saw Filers etc. 
Limited space available, see Ms. MacFarlane or Mr. Runge for sign up forms.  
 
Fieldtrip to CNC in Prince George on March 12th to explore these programs: nursing, radiology, 
sonography, criminology, engineering, veterinarian pathway and the medical pathway. Get sign-up 
forms from Ms. Pelchat in the counselling office.  

Upcoming Dates: 
 

 Feb. 29 Grad Info Sheets Due 

Mar. 6 Indigenous Family Gathering & Dinner @ 4 p.m. CSS Cafeteria 
Grade 9 Parent Information Meeting @  6:30 p.m. CSS Theatre 

Mar. 7 Fieldtrip to West Fraser Mills (sign-up required) 

Mar. 12 Fieldtrip to CNC PG Nursing/Criminology/Veterinarian and more (sign-up required) 

Mar. 15 Last day before Spring Break     

Mar. 18 - 28 Spring Break 

Mar. 29 Good Friday (no school) 

Apr. 1 Easter Monday (no school) 

Apr. 2  First day back 

Apr. 9 Scholarship & Bursary Packages Due 3 p.m. 

Apr. 12  Term 3 Ends — Report Card distribution TBA 

Apr. 15 Term 4 Begins 

Apr. 15 - 19 Provincial Assessments 

Apr. 24 District Awards Applications Due 3 p.m. 

Apr. 26 Pro-D Day (no school) 

May 20 Victoria Day (no school) 

  

  

  

  



 
 

 
Monday Apr. 29th @ 6:30— In the CSS library 

We look forward to welcoming new parents to our PAC. Meetings are generally 30 
minutes or less.  

 

GRAD WRITE-UPS & BABY PHOTOS - Final Deadline! 

Final Deadline to submit is  March 15
th

, 2024 

If you have submitted your Grad baby picture and 70-word parent write-up, 

please ensure that you have paid Stacey in the office - $20 cash or cheques 

payable to Correlieu Secondary School. The deadline to submit your 

photo/write-up has been extended to March 15. Send your photo/write-up to 

cssyearbook2024@gmail.com. Parents/guardians that have a hardship with this fee, please 

contact the school so we can help with this. 

The deadline to submit your Grad write-ups/quotes has also been extended to March 15. 

The word limit is 120 words. Appropriate write-ups only. Be kind, be caring and no timestamps 

allowed. Please send to cssyearbook2024@gmail.com. 







NEWS & EVENTS 
 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEY 

This year students at Correlieu in grades 10 and 12 are being asked to 

participate in the BC Ministry of Education Learning Survey, an annual 

online satisfaction survey about their school experience. This survey will 

be administered to grade 10 students Feb. 26-March 1 and grade 12 

students March 4-8. 

Parents and guardians may complete the survey by going to the Parent Direct 

Access website below or our CSS website. Please select our District from the drop-

down menu (28 Quesnel) and your preferred language. We urge all parents/

guardians to please complete the survey to help us plan for the future and to 

improve our educational programs. The survey is available online until May 3, 

2024. 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/student-learning-survey 

 

CREDITS FOR GRADUATION 

Worried about not having enough credits to graduate in June? Students must have 

completed 80 credits in order to participate in all graduation events. In some cases, 

a student may have to come back the following year to secure the required 80 

credits. In this case, this student would be a Grad 2025 student and participate in the 

Grad 2025 Cap & Gown event (they may participate in this year’s Promenade/Ball). If 

your student is “at-risk of not graduating” their counsellor will be contacting you 

very soon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp
https://css.sd28.bc.ca/student-learning-survey


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

SEMESTER 1 LEARNING UPDATES (REPORT CARDS) & GRADUATION STATUS 

UPDATES 

Semester 1 Learning Updates (report cards) and Graduation Status Updates were 

distributed to students on Feb. 12. Learning Updates were also posted to the parent 

portal.  If your student is in grade 12 and received a failing grade in a course, please 

have them connect with their counsellor to ensure they are still on track to graduate.  

Here is some more information about how to read your student’s Graduation Status 

Update: 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 
 

 

YEARBOOK ORDERS 

Do you want a yearbook? Have you paid for one already? Soon we will be looking at 

our lists and placing the order. We only order a limited amount of extras due to the 

cost of producing them. We encourage you to place your order soon to avoid 

disappointment. Please be aware that last year we sold out and we cannot order 

more. Please see Stacey in the office if you would like to pay for a yearbook. 

 

 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP, BURSARY & AWARDS 

The local scholarship and bursary packages are available for Grade 12s in the 

Career Centre and on our website. Students have until 3 pm on April 9
th

 to 

complete their application for local awards. This year we have approximately 

$100,000 to award to students. It is important that all grade 12 students explore the 

option of post-secondary education and training, and the option of being awarded 

cash. Once packages are available, Ms. Kinloch is available to help students 

complete their packages M-F, 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

District Award package information is now available in the Career Centre. 

Applications are due to Ms. Kinloch no later than April 24 at 3 pm. 

Grade 12 students are also encouraged to research and find scholarships and 

bursaries which they may be qualified for online. Many large businesses and 

organizations have awards for students going to post-secondary. 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/graduation/scholarships/css 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/graduation/scholarships/css


NEWS & EVENTS 
 
 

 

 NEXT YEAR COURSE SELECTIONS 

 

Our counsellors will be meeting with students on Feb. 26
th

—Mar. 1
st
 to discuss 

course selections for next year. Students will begin working on course selections the 
following week. Our counselors are available to answer any questions regarding 
course selections for next year. Please email: 
 
Ms. Ingram (Last names A to I) emilyingram@sd28.bc.ca 250-991-5605 
 

Ms. Pelchat (Last names J to M) kathypelchat@sd28.bc.ca  250-991-5606 
 

Ms. Castle (Last names N to Z) carriannecastle@sd28.bc.ca  250-991-5607 (M, W, Th. Fr) 

 

 

 

STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE 

Are you planning to go to post-secondary college or university? You MUST use the 

provincial STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE to send transcripts, unless 

otherwise noted by the post secondary institution.  

You can easily send colleges and universities your transcript. 

Please go to the Student Transcript Service  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-

and-certificates 

You will need to register for a BCeID first and then register to send your transcripts. 

Your PEN (Provincial Education Number) is on the left hand corner of your report 

card or you can call or visit the office for your PEN number. Please see the next page  

for step-by-step instructions. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:emilyingram@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:kathypelchat@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:carriannecastle@sd28.bc.ca
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates


POST-SECONDARY APPLICATION PROCESS - BC & ALBERTA 
 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution 

in BC, they can access this through educationplannerbc.ca 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution in Alberta, access this 

through applyalberta.ca 

Students can access counsellor support for applying to college or university every 

Friday during the morning Study Block in room 207 with Ms Pelchat. 

https://www.educationplannerbc.ca/
https://www.applyalberta.ca/


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

ATHLETICS 

Congratulations to the Junior Boys Basketball team on their strong season. They attended several 

tournaments increasing their skills but came up just short at South Zones. 

Congratulations to the Senior Girls Basketball team for playing hard all season long with students 

from Grade 10-12. They have one more tournament to round out their season. 

Congratulations to the Senior Boys Basketball team that has just returned from their Zone 

Championship in Dawson Creek. They played hard and had several close games, peaking against 

Duchess Park leading to their best result against them yet. 

Our Ski and Snowboard team are currently at the Ski and Snowboard Provincial Championships at 

Sun Peaks hoping to build on the success of the last two years. 

Correlieu rocked the  Gymnastics Provincial Championships the past couple of days up in Prince 

George!  There were many podium results on individual events. Two of our athletes with the 

Bronze Medal in the All-Around and two of our athletes with the Gold Medal in the All-Around! 

High School Gymnastics has levels 1-5 with 5 being the highest. Here are our girls' results: 

Level 2  

Justine Biller - 3rd on Vault, 1st on Bars, 1st on Beam, 7th on Floor for 1st All-Around 

Tahlia Denis - 4th on Vault, 6th on Bars, 8th on Beam, 2nd on Floor for 3rd All-Around 
 

Level 3  

Brail Campioni - 7th on Vault, 20th on Bars, 3rd on Beam, 1st on Floor for 3rd All-Around 

Reese Hackney - 3rd on Vault, 18th on Bars, 11th on Beam, 2nd on Floor for 11th All-Around 

Emily Grant - 16th on Vault, 8th on Bars, 18th on Beam, 20th on Floor for 22nd All-Around 

 

Level 5 

Courtney Kitamura - 3rd on Vault, 2nd on Bars, 4th on Beam, 1st on Floor for 1st All-Around 

 

INTRAMURALS 

Badminton Intramurals have just wrapped up with: 

Claire Nicholas and Claire Barbosa winning Ladies’ Doubles 

Mr. Kitamura and Austen Turner winning Mens’ Doubles 

Claire Barbosa and David Gonzalez winning Singles and  

Jordyn Farmer and Luke Novak winning Mixed Doubles 





 

On February 14, 42  Correlieu students travelled to CNC Prince George for a tour of the College 

and take part in sessions to learn about post secondary programs and options for after high 

school. 

Half the group  learned about programs and opportunities in Natural Resource Management. The 

other group had a look into Trades Programs such as Heavy Duty Mechanics, Autobody Repair & 

Painting, Carpentry and Welding programs. Students had fun in the Carpentry shop where they 

made boxes and also did some welding with CNC instructors and students. 



 

On February 16 some Correlieu students took the opportunity to try out a Ponsee Forwarder 

simulation at the Forestry Initiatives office in Quesnel. Students had fun learning how to operate 

the simulator which gave them an idea of what operating a forwarder in the forest industry would 

be like.  

Many thanks to Erin at the Forestry Initiatives Program, Quesnel and Jim with the Council of 

Forest Industries for making this possible.   



See our website for a fillable version of this form 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/sites/default/files/documents/2024-02/revised%20GRAD%20INFO%20SHEET%202024%20-

%20DUE%20FEB%2029%20FILLABLE%20FORM.pdf 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/sites/default/files/documents/2024-02/revised%20GRAD%20INFO%20SHEET%202024%20-%20DUE%20FEB%2029%20FILLABLE%20FORM.pdf
https://css.sd28.bc.ca/sites/default/files/documents/2024-02/revised%20GRAD%20INFO%20SHEET%202024%20-%20DUE%20FEB%2029%20FILLABLE%20FORM.pdf




More info available here: 
 
https://integralearning.org/leap 

https://integralearning.org/leap


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 
 
STAY HOME WHEN SICK 
 

 

If your student is feeling unwell, please ensure they stay home. Please see the BC 

Centre for Disease Control (BCCDC) website http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/

Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%

20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf for 

what to do if you have COVID-19 symptoms. As per the BCCDC website, as of 

November 17, 2022, people who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home until 

their fever has resolved and they feel well enough to participate in daily activities. 

Thank-you for helping us keep our school healthy!  

 

LIKE THESE FACEBOOK PAGES TO STAY UP-TO-DATE 

There are a few Facebook pages that students/parents/guardians can follow that are 

updated regularly: 

Correlieu Secondary School 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/ 

 

School District # 28 

https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28 

 

School District # 28 Transportation  

https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation 

If your child is a bus student, please check the School District #28 Transportation 

Facebook page regularly as this is where you can find information regarding bus 

cancellations and bus delays. If you child is no longer requiring bussing, please 

call the Transportation Department at 250-992-8361 to open up spaces for 

students that do require bussing this year.  

 

 

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/
https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28
https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation

